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Dear students, faculty and staff at Faculty and Graduate School of Economics

Yesterday, the state of emergency was extended to six prefectures, and the period for Tokyo
was extended to August 31st. Although the number of infected people is increasing also at
the University of Tokyo, the alert level of the UTokyo will stay at level B for the time being.
The fact no infections have been reported from in-person classes or extracurricular activities
on campus seems to imply that our maximum infection prevention measures that have been
taken so far are effective. Hence no further activity restrictions that would inevitably reduce

the quality of learning are necessary for the time being.

As in the past, the infection route is often observed from eating, drinking and staying
overnight with friends. During the summer vacation, please be careful to avoid actions that
increase the risk of infection. On the other hand, it is not good for your health to spend all
your time alone in a room fearing the new corona virus. During the semester, the Faculty of
Economics opened some classrooms for students taking online classes on campus, with due
consideration given to infection prevention. We will continue to open those classrooms
during the summer vacation. Please feel free to use our classrooms if you want to study

outside of your home without worrying about infection.

Currently, the number of infected people is rising explosively, and the possibility of medical
system collapse has been pointed out. The numbers of infected and severely ill elderly
people, however, is lower than those under the state of emergency at the beginning of the
year. This is probably an indication of the effectiveness of the vaccine. Vaccination on the
UTokyo campus has been slow, but as announced last week, stable supply is expected now
and it is easy to make reservations. If you do not plan to vaccinate at other bases such as
local governments, please take this opportunity. The reservation site in English is

https://www.hc.u-tokyo.ac.jp/covac/index-e.html .



By inoculating as many people as possible, we will be able to normalize our activities at the
UTokyo faster. So we ask for your cooperation. Many experts have pointed out that the
benefit of the COVID-19 vaccine outweighs the cost of potential side effects. Unless you
must refrain from inoculation (e.g., for medical reasons), I would strongly request you to
inoculate. We hope you understand that vaccination not only protects you from infections,

but also protects others.

The end in the sense that the COVID-19 will be eradicated from the world will be a long
way off. There are also uncertainties regarding the Delta variant and the like. But our
experience over the last 16 months shows that with sufficient attention and efforts, we can
make our campus  a safe place. We believe that if vaccines become widespread, it will not
be long before we can normalize our activities on campus. Thank you for your continued

cooperation.

August 3, 2021
Takeo Hoshi, Dean
Faculty and Graduate School of Economics

The University of Tokyo



